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      May 24, 2021  
 
The Honorable Richard J. Durbin 
Chairman 
Committee on the Judiciary 
United States Senate 
Washington, DC  20510 
 

The Honorable Charles E. Grassley 
Ranking Member 
Committee on the Judiciary 
United States Senate 
Washington, DC  20510

Re:  Nomination of Christine P. O’Hearn, Esquire to the District Court of New Jersey 
 
Dear Chairman Durbin and Ranking Member Grassley: 
 
 I write in enthusiastic support of President Biden’s nomination of Ms. O’Hearn to be a 
U.S. District Court Judge for the District of New Jersey.   
 
 I served for almost twenty years as a U. S. Magistrate Judge in the District of New Jersey.  
Many years ago, Ms. O’Hearn had her first jury trial before me.  Even then, she demonstrated 
qualities of intellect, professional demeanor, and a commitment to the rule of law that has 
followed her throughout her career as a trial attorney.  
 
 Ms. O’Hearn has no agenda other than to administer justice fairly and impartially for all.  
She has demonstrated this on numerous occasions in the many matters that she has had in both 
federal and state courts.  It is also important to note that as an experienced trial lawyer she has 
earned the respect of judges and adversaries alike.  Further, she has been recognized on 
numerous occasions for her skills as a trial attorney.  Additionally, she has been a featured 
speaker at many events.   
 
 Based on my interactions with her over the years, together with her other credentials as 
noted above, I am confident that if confirmed she will be an extraordinary addition to the U.S.  
District Court of New Jersey. 
 
      Respectfully yours, 
 
      /s/ Joel B. Rosen 
 
      Joel B. Rosen, Esquire 
 


